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Welcome back to Term 4 

I hope students (and parents) were able to enjoy a break from our busy lives and enjoy some relaxing times 

during the holidays. South Sydney High School however, was a busy place with the installation of our solar 

panels on the J Block roof and gymnasium. I would like to acknowledge and thank James Grimshaw (Year 

11), Ms Maynard and Ms Lopez for their combined efforts to bring this project to fruition. This is a legacy 

which will eventually assist with the costs associated with the recent installation of air conditioners and a 

positive way to reduce our  power usage. 

Changes 

This is probably the hardest report I have ever had to write. 

I will be leaving South Sydney High School later this term as I have accepted the position of Foundation                    

Principal at the new Inner Sydney High School. I have been so privileged to work in such a welcoming                      

community where students, parents and teachers work together to create the best positive outcomes and 

genuinely care for each other.  

I would like to thank the countless parents who continue to support our school and trust the decisions which 

we make. South Sydney High School will continue to be the dynamic school which it is, with a caring and                      

approachable staff who are committed to excellence.  

I could not be prouder. 

 



Kind regards, 

Robyn Matthews 

Congratulations 
Congratulations to our Year 12 students and best of luck as you continue with your HSC examinations. 

Parent Teacher Night Information 
Thank you to Matt Wood for heading up our Working Party to review our Reporting and Parent Teacher Night 

Calendars for 2019. We would also like to thank parents who have contributed to this process . 

You may have seen from O’Sullivan Avenue the recently completed vegetable garden, which has been                   

financed through a community grant from Orica. This is a fantastic initiative which has been coordinated Ms 

Heslop and greatly assisted by Ms Lawrence and her husband. Our students have also enjoyed planting 

seedlings and plants and the garden is a valuable resource for curriculum initiatives.  

Year 11 into Year 12                 

Parent Information Night 

A big thank you to all the parents who 

attended the Year 11 into Year 12 Parent 

Information Night. 



 

Congratulations 

We would like to congratulate Brendan Wardrop, Logan Ingle and Scott Twaddell for achieving their Bronze 
Duke of Edinburgh Award! This huge achievement has involved commitment and perseverance. Well done!  

Qualifying Hike 

The next adventurous journey – the qualifying hike will be happening in Week 3. Bronze and Silver students 
will be participating in their final overnight hike on part of the Great North Walk to demonstrate the                       
navigation, camp craft and teamwork skills they’ve learnt this year.  It is important that students attend all 
meetings and planning sessions prior to the hike.  

Duke of Edinburgh Award 

Junior SSCIM Camp 

It’s that wonderful time of the year again when year 7 & 8 students begin to think about our annual SSCIM 
Camp. Our Wednesday SSCIM Club meetings are beginning to buzz with discussion of possible projects, menus 
and our daily schedule at SSCIM Camp in amazing Pittwater. This year we will once again be heading to Church 
Point, Pittwater where we have exclusive use of the beautiful YHA and associated facilities from Wednesday 
5th to Friday 7th December. It’s not too late to come & get an application form from Ms de Paor in the Drama 
Room! Hurry though as places are filling fast. 

Gifted, Talented & Enrichment 

End of Year Enrichment Student Recognition  

Once again will be acknowledging the efforts of our 
Enrichment stream students by presenting each         
student who successfully made it through the year 
with a special certificate. We will also be awarding 
one student in each year group with a ‘Spirit of                   
Enrichment’ certificate and there will also be a                 
certificate for the most improved student from each 
year group. The afternoon will take place towards 
the end of term with the date to be confirmed 
shortly. 



P & C News 



School Vaccination Program 



Immunisation Records - Year 7 





Wrap up Term 3 in TAS  

Year 9 Food Technology 

The Year 9 Food tech class has just finished their topic on -  
Food - “The Australian Identity”. To complete the practical component of the course we prepared a                          
Mediterranean feast. 

Year 7 Technology Mandatory 

Year 7 worked on their Engineering unit where they made their “Rally Buggy”. This is an introduction to basic 
engineering concepts as well as timber construction. All students thoroughly enjoyed the unit and raced other 
class members. 



Great News! Laptops in Action 

We thought we’d share with you some photos of our laptops in action! More to come in the next newsletter. 



Year 7 and Year 8 CAPA Showcase 



Year 8 - VALID Test 




